
 

 

 

MEMORANDUM 
 

Date:  August 9, 2019 
 
To:  Water Commission 
 
From:  Dan Duchniak, General Manager 
 
Re:  Disallowance of Claim – Jean Jantzen 
 
The attached claim in the amount of $275 was filed by Jean Jantzen of 1117 Lindbergh Avenue, for 
plumbing repairs incurred when sediment ‘stirred up’ in her internal plumbing causing a mixing valve to 
need replacement. 
 
It appears that this resulted from the Joint Water and City Sewer Interceptor Project on Greenmeadow 
and Moreland Blvd. 
  
After an investigation that included interviews with Utility staff and a review of applicable rules and 
regulations, it is my recommendation that this claim be denied.  There was no negligence on behalf of 
the Utility of our contractors working on the project. 
 
A copy of the claim and my response letter are attached.  I will ask for your formal motion to disallow 
this claim at the Commission meeting.  Ms. Jantzen is aware of the scheduled meeting and was invited 
to attend. 
 
Recommended Motion:  Move to formally disallow claim of Jean Jantzen of 1117 Lindbergh Avenue in 
the amount of $275. 
 
Enc. 
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